
Mountville PTO Meeting Minutes 
November 14, 2023 

 
 

1. Welcome/ Introduction PTO Board and Roles- Shannon Douglas.  
- Shannon Douglas- President- Heather King and Kristy Schreiber 
- Lori Layton- VP- Heather Lorenz 
- Christina Hance- Secretary 
- Heather Miller- Treasurer 
- Heather Lorenz- Scholastic Book Chair 
- Amanda Meginnis- Volunteer Coordinator- Jaci Hooiser 
- Jaci Hooiser and Christina Hance- SPAC Rep 
- Jaci Hooiser- Classroom Coordinator 

Happy to announce that all Roles are filled for the 2024-25 School year.  
 

2. Treasurer Report- Heather Miller 
- There have been requests from Staff regarding possible PTO funding. Requests must be submitted 

in writing and include detailed information for each request. Some requests as of now include the 
purchase of a sensory walk, purchasing of Mountville shirts for kindergarten students and extras as 
needed, and PTO funding for 5 Professional development breakfasts for Teachers.  

 
3. Trunk or Treat Event – Shannon Douglas 

- Kristy S. and Heather K -Event Coordinators. Amazing job, despite the weather was a great turn out 
and everyone seemed to have an amazing time. Time frame of even was great and food trucks 
were wonderful addition this year.  

- Broke Even  
 

4. Scholastic Book Fair 
- Heather Lorenz- Coordinator 
- We had $7543 Scholastic Dollars before, and now we have $10,099. The Scholastic Bucks were 

used to buy books for the library, to buy books for Kindergarten Orientation, and to buy books for 
‘One Book One School’ giveaways.  

 
5. VIP Dance 

- Shannon Douglas- Coordinator 
- Will be held on November 17th. 
- Glow products that were left over from Trunk or Treat are going to be sold at the Dance. No more 

glow products are being purchased.  
- Approximately $500 is being spent on food, we are not asking for donations. 
- Please consider volunteering, all spots need to be filled to hold this Event.  

 
6. Principals Report- Dr. Stacy Kain 

- Steven Courtney Family Night on January 26th at 7pm- performance for families. Students are very 
interested, has great engagement with them. This was a $500 fee for him to come.  

- Title 1- there are no changes from last year. Federal funding to service students who qualify for 
Title 1. Extra support with reading to fill in the gaps. There are some great events, “Game Nights”, 
held in the evening. Each elementary school has information nights for these students and families 
as well. Pre-School Connections is another event, which is being held on January 23rd.  
 



7. SPAC- Jaci Hooiser/ Christina Hance  
- Hempfield new logo started to roll out.  
- Free breakfasts are still being provided, possibly could be free lunches for all students in District for 

the reminder of this school year.  
- Mr. Bromirski introduced the new group, Hempfield Community Belonging Initiative. 

 
8. Power Packs Food Drive- for the month of December. There is a need for peanut butter.  

 
9. Winter Shop and MES Movie Night 

          - Nicole Moss- Coordinator 
          - Will be held on November 30th and December 1st in the evenings.  
          - Doors open at 6:30pm and movie starts at 7pm. This is a Family Event, not a drop off event. 
          - Volunteers are needed, there will be a sign-up genius after the dance  
   

10. Movie Night Reward- December 1st  
- The movie being played is “Finding Nemo” 
- Pop Corn, mini waters, and cotton candy will be provided. 
- Using Liz Potutschnig for cotton candy machine- the company is called ‘Happy Cloud Cart’ – she 

sets up and runs the event as per our theme.  
 
 
Next Meeting:  January 16, 2024 
 
 
 


